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Hello everyone 
Firstly, I wanted to tell you how well all of young adults have started the new term. I am truly impressed by the 
attitude of all the students and the maturity they have already shown, accepting changes. The Year 12 
students are enthusiastic and enjoying their different environment and this is always supported by the Year 
13’s and 14’s.
I have a feeling this is going to be an exciting & a great year in FE!!
Next, is our attention on you. Our experience of supporting students over the lockdowns has highlighted the 
truly positive relationships we have with you. I intend to build on that. 
Thank you for those who joined the remote meeting this week, there are lots of good points I want to share. 
The plan for next half term is to arrange a coffee morning or something similar. In the meantime, if you have 
any questions, suggestions or offers of support – please get in touch.  

Kindest regards, 

Do Students, in FE, go on the playground? 
FE students are encouraged to spend their 
time socially in the flat, social area or the 
MUGA (outside FE). Here they can see and 
chat with friends from KS4 who share the 
same break times. 
FE students do not go on the main college 
playground.

Home – School books
FE students are encouraged to 
communicate as much as 
possible, in the best way 
possible for them. 
If a few words from staff, in 
Home school books, would help 
you as a conversation starter 
“about your day”, we are happy 
to do that. 

MONEY MATTERS
Information has been sent 
home recently re. 16+ bursary 
and financial contributions to 
FE.
We are asking for £20 per half 
term.
If you would like more info or 
to discuss payment options and 
what this covers, please 
contact Fiona, Admin assistant. 

Independence
We welcome contributions of bread, 
butter, sandwich fillings, microwavable 
meals…
Students can prepare their lunches on site 
in the morning or lunchtime. 

Macmillan coffee morning – 24th September (FE)
Remembrance Day - 11th November
Children in Need - 12th November
Anti bullying & Road safety week - 15th November
Winter lights - 8th December
Shoe box appeal
Harvest festival - Crawley open house
Next Steps event – Spring (tbc)
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Hello to our FE families, parents & Carers  
I hope everyone is keeping safe and healthy and looking forward to the festive break at the college. It has been 
a long term, with its changes and challenges, but I and the FE team are immensely proud of the students. Their 
resilience and determination is always an inspiration to us! 
After the opportunity to meet as a group remotely, in the previous half term, I was optimistic to hold a face to 
face event (like a coffee morning) in FE. However, it has been a huge privilege to be part of Annual Review 
meetings and “Thank you” for your efforts and your feedback. Part of our ability to provide consistent levels of 
care & learning is the fantastic communication we have with you. 
The two activity weeks in partnership with The National Citizenship Service (NCS), was a new project for FE 
and this group of students are the first in the college to participate. Overall, it was a success and the NCS 
supports our aims by offering activities and opportunity outside the college offer. This was also all free of 
charge. I will be liaising with NCS about future projects. 
On behalf of the FE staff, please enjoy the holidays and we look forward to a even better 2022!       
Bests wishes, 

Do Students, in FE, go on the playground? 
FE students are encouraged to spend their 
time socially in the flat, social area or the 
MUGA (outside FE). Here they can see and 
chat with friends from KS4 who share the 
same break times. 
FE students do not go on the main college 
playground.

Home – School books
FE students are encouraged to 
communicate as much as 
possible, in the best way 
possible for them. 
If a few words from staff, in 
Home school books, would help 
you as a conversation starter 
“about your day”, we are happy 
to do that. 

MONEY MATTERS
Information has been sent 
home recently re. 16+ bursary 
and financial contributions to 
FE.
We are asking for £20 per half 
term.
If you would like more info or 
to discuss payment options and 
what this covers, please 
contact Fiona, Admin assistant. 

Independence
We welcome contributions of bread, 
butter, sandwich fillings, microwavable 
meals…
Students can prepare their lunches on site 
in the morning or lunchtime. 

Macmillan coffee morning – 24th September (FE)
Remembrance Day - 11th November
Children in Need - 12th November
Anti bullying & Road safety week - 15th November
Winter lights - 8th December
Shoe box appeal
Harvest festival - Crawley open house
Next Steps event – Spring (tbc)

Autumn Term No.2


